
GURU NANK COLLEGE, DHANBAD 

Meeting of the IQAC 

 

Dated: 4th January, 2023  | Time: 12:30 pm to 02:00 pm 

IQAC Room, Bank More Campus 

 

A meeting of the IQAC was initiated on 4th January, 2023, 12:30 pm onwards in the IQAC Room 

of Bank More Campus.  

PROCEEDINGS: 

The meeting began with a welcome note by the Principal, Dr. Sanjay Prasad. Thereafter, 

proceedings of the previous meeting were read by the Coordinator, Dr. Ranjana Das.  

It was informed that the Viva Exam of NSQF Add-on courses would be scheduled at earliest. It 

was also intimated that the classes of BBA have begun with ten admitted students (due to late 

admissions). The Principal informed that communication regarding insurance of students is still 

undergoing. Proposals have arrived (from Bajaj Allianz, Oriental) which are yet to be negotiated. 

Sardar R.S. Chahal also suggested looking upon the proposal of TATA AIG. 

It was informed that Guru Nanak Dev Lecture Series would be resumed in physical form with 

BCA, Economics and English Department to begin with. It was suggested to have a tie-up with 

professionals for communication enhancement of students. It was also suggested to have a 

lecture on Sports/NCC in future.  

Thereafter, a detailed report of the 1st AQAR (3rd cycle) submitted to NAAC on 2nd December 

with all revisions was presented and discussed. It was also informed that the latest AQAR has 

been uploaded on the College website.  



Thereafter, details of NEP syllabus were discussed. It was informed that the NEP Syllabus is still 

under scanned from the level of University.  

The cell was informed that the classes and departmental plans are being executed without many 

disruptions. It was also brought to light that the execution reports are continuously evaluated 

through Staff Council Meetings.  

A suggestion was made to think about providing scholarships/freeships to deserving students.  

A demand was made by the IQAC Coordinator regarding the development of infrastructure, 

keeping in mind the onset of new programmes in the College. A plan was initiated to build six 

new rooms in the Vocational Block of the College.  

The members of the cell were informed that call for submissions has been initiated for the next 

issue of Annual College Magazine: Baisakhi to be launched on 16th April, 2023.  

The IQAC Coordinator proposed to plan a workshop on Research Methodology (in response to 

the structure of NEP regarding the enhancement of research).  

The Principal proposed his plans for Faculty Exchange Programmes and plans for 

faculty/students development programmes in near future.  

There being no other issue to discuss, the meeting ended with a vote of thanks to the chair. 

 

 


